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 General Purposes Board  

   

 Wednesday 10 October 2018 at 3pm  

   

 Present: Provost Brennan, Councillors Ahlfeld, Brooks, Crowther, Curley, Dorrian, 
Jackson, J McEleny, MacLeod, Moran and Quinn. 

 

   

 Chair: Councillor Dorrian presided.  

   

 In attendance: Mr D Keenan (for Head of Legal & Property Services) and Ms L Carrick 
(Legal & Property Services). 

 

   

 The following paragraphs are submitted for information only, having been dealt 

with under the powers delegated to the Board. 

 

   

591 Apologies, Substitutions and Declarations of Interest 591 

   

 There were no apologies, substitutions or declarations of interest intimated to the 
Board. 

 

   

592 Taxi Fares Review 2018 592 

   

 There was submitted a report by the Head of Legal & Property Services requesting the 
Board to determine the taxi fares and scales following the annual review. 

 

 Mr Keenan advised the Board that no objection or representations were received within 
the statutory time period of one month following the date of advertisement. 

 

 Decided: that it be remitted to the Head of Legal & Property Services to make the 
necessary arrangements to implement the new taxi fares and scales charges. 

 

   

593 Application for the Grant of a Late Hours Catering Licence 593 

 McDonalds Restaurants, Greenock Road, Port Glasgow  

   

 There was submitted a report by the Head of Legal & Property Services on an 
application for the grant of a Late Hours Catering Licence by Leven Vale Restaurants 
Ltd.  The application was referred to the Board as the hours applied for were outwith the 
Council’s custom and practice for such licences. 

 

 Mr J Guy, Solicitor Advocate, Anderson Strathern was in attendance representing 
Leven Vale Restaurants Ltd. 

 

 Mr Tomlis and Ms McNeil were also in attendance for Leven Vale Restaurants Ltd.  

 Mr Keenan advised the Board on the background of the report.  

 The Board heard Mr Guy in support of the application.  

 Following discussion, Councillor Brooks moved that the application be granted.  As an 
amendment, Councillor Curley moved that the application be refused.  On a vote, 4 
Members, Councillors Curley, Jackson, Moran and MacLeod voted in favour of the 
amendment and 5 Members, Councillors Brooks, Crowther, Dorrian, J McEleny and 
Quinn voted in favour of the motion which was declared carried. 

 

 Councillors Ahlfeld and MacLeod abstained from voting.  

 Decided: that the application be granted.  
 


